
March 2018 Minutes 
 

 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:03pm with (26) members present. 

 

The minutes for the February meeting, as previously emailed to the members, was approved 

unanimously by a vote of 26 – 0. 

 

March Birthdays were recognized as: Mark Kurtz, Scott Myers, Matthew Josey, Phillip Grimes, Nelson 

Hole, Phil Vance, Tom, Arcure, Larry Cantley, Dave Bogue, Ken Kayser. 

 

(2) new members were unanimously voted into the club.  Ted Beverly and Fisher Pendergrass were 

voted in as provisional members. 

 

Club Treasure Ken Kayser reported the March Operating Balance of $8,884.66 with a total bank balance, 

including the Future Fund of $7,000.00, of $15,884.66.  Said budget was also unanimously approved by 

all members present. 

 
OLD BUSINESS 
 

- John Welcome mentioned that the FaceBook page is already up for the War Bird Event and 

that currently, 32-38 people are tenetively planning on attending.  John also mentioned that a 

DLA-58 would be the main prize raffled off.  He finished by saying that at noon time on Saturday 

they were going to have a foamy “Dog Fight” that has always proved to be blast and fun to 

watch. 

 

- Ken Blackford reported that the sanction, insurance and advertising documents for the Swap 

Meet are already turned in and that the insurance waiver has already been sent over to the 

Fairgrounds.  He said that we will actually be in (3) months of issues in Model Aviation.  He 

thanked Rod Stauffer for assisting as the Co-CD.  He also asked Tom Dollenmayer if he 

could help with posting the event on FaceBook like he did last year.  Ken Kayser and John 

Welcome said that we can immediately post an event on the clubs FaceBook as well.  John 

also offered to help post the event on popular websites, such as, RC Groups and RC 

Universe.  Ken Blackford finished by saying that as we get closer to the date of August 4th he 

will be asking for volunteers to assist himself and Rod.  John Welcome offered to give away a 

pack of Servo Screws to each person that comes through the door.  He also stressed that we 

should really push the size of the space in that also tends to attract more vendors if they know 

the space is available. 

 
- James Miller reported that everything is in line for this coming Saturday’s (3/10/18) first FPV 

race that will begin at 12:00.  Ken Blackford mentioned already having some quotes back 

from a printer that could make nice reusable signs with printed UV inks.  Michael Holbrook 

reminded the club that we have only approved $500.00 for the FPV site and that it won’t go 

very far and asked people to volunteer and help James whenever possible.  It was noted that 

area is still too wet to put any road gravel down. 



 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

- Rod Stauffer suggested that the board should try to send out meeting agenda like we have 

done in the past, as it gives people a chance to see what is on the agenda and could help 

them decide whether or not to attend a meeting. 

 
 

The 50 / 50 was won by John Welcome, netting $32.00 while the club gains the same $32.00. 
 
 
Ken A. Blackford         3-6-18 


